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NAUNTON BEAUCHAMP PARISH COUNCIL 
Clerk : Mrs Lisa Cope, email: nbparish-council@outlook.com, tel. 01386 860616 

 

MINUTES OF THE MARCH MEETING OF NAUNTON BEAUCHAMP 

PARISH COUNCIL 
 Held in the Church  

Tuesday 5th March 2024 at 7:30pm 

 

Present : Cllr A. Howarth (Chair)          Cllr G. Edwards    

                           Cllr D. Dickens                                                                         Cllr D. Hudson                                                                    

Cllr S. Reeves                                                                           District & County Cllr L. Robinson 

 

In attendance: Clerk 

                              

Public Question Time- One member of the Public attended the meeting to share their possible plans of re-

developing the property Cedarwood on Seaford Lane, no formal planning application has been submitted as yet. 

 

1.    APOLOGIES- None                                       

 

2.         DECLARATION OF INTEREST- None 

 

3. TO CONSIDER ANY REQUESTS FOR THE COUNCIL TO GRANT A DISPENSATION- None requested 

 

4.          THE MINUTES WERE APPROVED AS TRUE AND CORRECT- From the meeting held on Tuesday 9th 

January 2024, all in favour and were signed by Cllr Howarth. 

 

5.          PROGRESS REPORTS FOR INFORMATION 

 

A. County & District Councillor’s Report-Linda Robinson 

It has been a busy time recently at both authorities with this Spring’s Budget having now been approved. 

County council 

It has been finalised to cover a net £ 22.2m. overspend in funding. This is in line with many other regional authorities 

across the country with several like Birmingham having declared bankruptcy and been served with 114 notices from 

Government. Birmingham residents are facing a 21% tax increase. Happily, we are not in that position but significant 

pressures have been highlighted in respect of children social care payments, home to school transport and adult social 

care.  

Our County Council’s tax precept will increase to 4.99%. in relation to two parts. 

2% Adult Social care precept ring- fenced in order to contribute to existing cost pressures due to Worcestershire’s 

ageing population. 2.99% for other Council services to provide financial support for the delivery of outcomes in line 

with the Corporate plan ‘Shaping Worcestershire’s Future and the priorities identified by the public and business 

community. 

 Council officers have been offered voluntary redundancies to help reduce costs with other cost cutting measures 

under discussion. It was announced that this will not affect frontline services and that we are still moving forward with 

existing schemes. The continued year on year increase in the cost of children social care placements emphasize the 

importance of continuing the drive to recruit foster carers. 
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Much of County Hall remains closed due to the presence of RAAC being discovered in some of its concrete.  Full 

Council & Planning meetings are being held at District offices to be able accommodate large numbers.   

Wychavon unveils ambitious new plan for the district  

Supporting residents’ health and wellbeing, boosting the natural environment, transforming town centres and 

increasing access to housing are at the heart of Wychavon’s new plan for the district. 

The We Are Wychavon Plan includes 29 promises to be delivered over the next four years based on the council’s 

priorities of People, Place and Environment.  

Feedback from residents, young people, councillors and information on the local needs of the district have been used 

to create the plan. 

Key promises include: 

• Supporting the development of the district’s existing health and wellbeing hubs and introducing tailored 

health and wellbeing support in at least ten villages. 

• Identifying households at risk of hardship and providing preventative advice and support. 

• Extending Wychavon’s social mobility small grants scheme to increase activities and opportunities for more 

young people. 

• Creating a new housing facility in the north of the district to provide support to homeless young people so 

they can move on to independent homes. 

• Driving investment in the key sites identified in the town centre prospectuses including the Riverside Centre in 

Evesham, Droitwich Spa lido and reconnecting Pershore with the riverside. 

• Raising career aspirations for adults and young people including creating school-business partnerships to 

connect people with local employers and training opportunities. 

• Working with partners to develop a plan for reducing traffic congestion in Evesham and deliver a new cycling 

and walking route between the town centre and the surrounding areas. 

• Supporting small businesses to access training, receive specialist support or grant funding to respond to 

climate change. 

• Increasing biodiversity and natural assets in our parks and green spaces and increasing their resilience to 

climate change while retaining their value for users. 

• Continuing to deliver actions in Wychavon’s Intelligently Green Plan to reduce the council’s carbon footprint 

including significantly cutting emissions from council-owned leisure centres. 

• The plan was approved at a Wychavon Council meeting on Wednesday 21 February. It is available to read in 

full at www.wychavon.gov.uk/we-are-wychavon. 

• It has also been agreed to increase Wychavon’s share of the Council Tax bill by £5 a year – the first increase for 

six years. The average Band D Council Tax bill for Wychavon will rise to £125.08 a year from April. 

• “Despite this rise, our Council Tax will still be the lowest in Worcestershire and one of the lowest in the country 

and we’ll work hard to make sure we are using taxpayers’ money efficiently and delivering value for every 

pound spent.” 

New WCC Rail Strategy 

The county council has unveiled a brand-new rail strategy to transform travel across Worcestershire.   

The ambitious plan from Worcestershire County Council includes more frequent trains to London, greater country-

wide connectivity, a fast Worcestershire to Bristol service, Worcester Shrub Hill and Redditch masterplan 

implementation and parking developments.  

Parkway station which is the first new station to open in Worcs.in one hundred years continues to encourage 

passengers with more than half a million trips made last year. Plans to extend the parking are being considered. 
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The county council hope the plans will help deliver better rail improvements across the county and set medium and 

long-term proposals to support and build on passenger demand until 2050 

"The strategy highlights the county’s ambitions for driving forward rail improvements, recognising the role that rail 

plays in connecting people, communities, and businesses.’’  

For more information visit www.worcestershire.gov.uk/council-services/travel-and-highways/transport-strategy-and-

planning/strategies-and-plans  

Measles Outbreak 

THE Director of Public Health for Worcestershire has urged people and parents across the county to make sure theirs 

and their children’s MMR vaccines are up to date after measles cases soared across the West Midlands. Figures 

published on the 8th February show 329 of 465 (71%0 cases across England from October to February were in that 

region. 

Around 80 per cent of cases have been in Birmingham, but Coventry, with 10 per cent, saw the second steepest rise. 

Worcestershire is currently free of cases but officials want to maintain that status. 

Lisa McNally said the full vaccination rates for the MMR in Worcestershire are among the highest in the region, but 

added: “However there are around 4’000 primary school aged children, and some adults, not vaccinated – and so they 

are at risk of serious illness.” 

UKHSA health professionals are concerned figures will rise quickly as, while most parents ensure their children get 

both MMR (measles, mumps and rubella) doses, in some communities’ uptake of the MMR vaccine is worryingly low 

which has led to the spread. 

Measles spreads very easily among those unvaccinated, especially in nurseries and schools, and is a nasty illness. In 

some children it can lead to hospitalisation and in rare cases causes death. 

Babies, young children, pregnant women and people with weakened immunity, are at increased risk of complications if 

they catch measles. To increase the vaccination rate popup clinics are being organised in February at local libraries in 

Worcestershire on Saturdays especially focussing on vaccinating children. 

            6.       HIGHWAYS MATTERS 

 

The Clerk has logged that the Naunton Beauchamp sign directing traffic from the B4082 needs growth cutting back for 

visibility- logged on the WCC site. 

Cllr Dickens shared that he is still awaiting correspondence from the Horse Livery with photos/ numbers/timing of 

horses in the village to send to Highways as evidence for a Slow Horses sign. 

 

             7.           LENGTHSMAN 

 

Nothing to report all going well. 

              

8.            PLANNING 

The following new planning application was discussed with no objections: 

 

Number Location Proposal Status 

W/23/02467/FUL The Yellow House North Piddle 
Lane North Piddle Pershore WR10 
2LH 

Industrial unit on light industrial 
estate for compatible activities 
B2 

Pending 
Decision 

https://plan.wychavon.gov.uk/Planning/Display/W/23/02467/FUL
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9.           FINANCE 

a) The following payments were approved and cheques were signed: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

b) The bank balance as at 31/01/2024 was £9,960.26 and the savings account was £1,043.21 

c) Cllr Howarth proposed that Peter Holpin be asked he will Internal audit the end of year accounts and 

all Cllrs agreed- Clerk to action. 

 

  10.     CORRESPONDENCE- None to report 

   

  11.      COUNCILLORS REPORTS AND ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA. 

 

  Cllr Howarth suggested the blue telephone box be repaired to a good standard with some woodwork be required 

and re-painting, all Cllrs were in agreement.  Cllr Dickens offered to research costs and quotes for the next meeting- 

Clerk to send Cllr Dickens the details of a company who provide parts and materials. 

 

Cllr Edwards shared that the Church are posting suggestion forms to all households in the village for opinions on what 

fundraising ideas villagers would like for the Church- they have asked if a small box can be placed in the phonebox for 

villagers to leave their completed forms and all Cllrs agreed this was not an issue. 

 

 

  12.     DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

 

The date of the next Meeting was confirmed as Tuesday 30th April 2024 starting at 7.00pm in the Church, this will be 

the Annual Parish Meeting followed by the Annual Parish Council Meeting. 

 

 

  Signed …………………………….……..          Dated…………………………………………………….    

    

Carl Brassington Lman January £200.00 Cheque 100690 

Lisa Cope Postage/ Stationery/ 

Expenses 

£58.44 Cheque 100691 

HMRC Tax  £119.60 Cheque 100692  
Lisa Cope Staffing costs £478.40 

 

Cheque 100693 

Carl Brassington Lengthsman February £160.00 Cheque 100694 


